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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA REQUESTING INCLUSION OF THE TOPIC “MASSACRE OF INDIGENOUS COLOMBIAN BY THE FARC” ON THE ORDER OF BUSINESS OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL AND
TRANSMITTING A DRAFT DECLARATION
This document is being distributed to the permanent missions and

will be presented to the Permanent Council of the Organization.
PERMANENT MISSION OF COLOMBIA
TO THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

MPC/OEA No. 159
Washington, D.C., February 20, 2009

Excellency:

I have the honor to address Your Excellency to request that the topic “Massacre of Indigenous Colombians by the FARC” be included on the order of business of the next regular meeting of the Permanent Council, scheduled for Wednesday, February 25, 2009.
In that regard, I would appreciate it if you arranged to have the attached draft resolution, which would be adopted during consideration of this item, distributed to the permanent missions of the member states to the OAS.  I thank you in advance for your attention to his matter.
Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

Camilo Ospina

Ambassador, Permanent Representative 

His Excellency

Mr. Osmar Chohfi

Chair of the Permanent Council 

Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C.
DRAFT DECLARATION ON THE MASSACRE OF THE AWÁ COLOMBIAN INDIGENOUS POPULATION BY THE FARC 
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THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES, 

DEEPLY CONCERNED about the recent news of the massacre of Colombian members of the Awá ethnic group perpetrated and publicly acknowledged by the farc;
 
RECALLING that the farc engages in a continuous and systematic practice of intimidation and murder of members of indigenous communities in Colombia to facilitate drug trafficking;


EMPHASIZING the efforts of the Government of Colombia to promote and protect the human rights of members of indigenous communities;

DECLARES:
1. Its utmost condemnation of the massacre of Colombian members of the Awá ethnic group by the farc;

2. Its solidarity and heartfelt condolences to the Awá community, and to the people and Government of Colombia for this heinous crime committed by the farc to strengthen its drug trafficking activities.

3. Calls for the immediate return of the bodies of the indigenous Awá that have not yet been recovered, and for the demining of the area.

4. Its support for the efforts undertaken by the Government of Colombia to protect the lives and rights of members of indigenous communities.
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